RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES Thursday, June 3, 2010 Town Hall Council Chambers – 9:00 a.m.

- I. Call to Order Chairperson Pfohl called to order the Regular meeting of the Recreation Advisory Committee at 9:00 am in the Buckeye Recreation Center. Present were Advisory Committee Members Nancy Owen, Barbara Piquet and Gil Adams. Eric Jelinski Parks and Recreation Director was also present.
- II. Approval of Minutes Mrs. Piquet moved to approve the Minutes of May 6, 2010 as presented. Mrs. Owen seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

III. Recreation Report -

a. May Recreation Report – Mr. Jelinski reported that there were a total of 1,698 daily visits to the Recreation Center for the month of May 2010; 130 family/individual annual passes were sold/renewed; 25 resident individual passes, 99 resident family passes, 2 nonresident individual passes, and 4 personal training pass. The Center did not sell any tennis ball machine passes.

The Center hosted a very successful community Health Fair and Town Anniversary party.

b. Outdoor Recreation Projects and Cleanup -

- i. Picnic Shelter Mr. Jelinski reported that a new roof had been put on the picnic shelter and it was once again open for use.
- ii. Beech Mountain Bike Club Mr. Jelinski reported that the Mr. Scagnelli was still making improvements to the bike trails.
- iii. Planters at Buckeye Rec. Center Mr. Jelinski reported that the planters in front of the building had to be dug up and drainage added. Repairs should be completed by the end of the week.

IV. Other Business -

- a. **Beech Mountain Fishing Tackle Loaner MOA** Mr. Jelinski indicated that the NC Wildlife Resources Commission Fishing Tickle Loaner Program materials had been delivered. Children under 12 who sign up for a user card will receive a free tackle box.
- b. A Cool 5 Update Mr. Jelinski reported that a volunteer meeting to stuff bags for the participants and review the program would be held on June 8th at

Recreation Center Committee

- and rod and reel combos and supplies for fishing at a 25% cost. The program as presented would continue in effect until June 30, 2011.
- c. Fit Town USA Mr. Jelinski reported that Mr. Scagnelli has started work to form a Committee for the Fit Town USA designation/grant. Grant application are to be submitted by January 2011.
- V. Speak Out Session Mr. Brooks inquired about the budget for FY 2010/2011.
 Mr. Pfohl brought up marketing for programs and events and asked that additional flyers be made for events and distributed to local businesses.
- VI. Adjourn The meeting was adjourned at 10:23 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Jelinski